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Dear Mr. Ruess:

Members of the NRC staff and NRC contractors are often incorrect in their use
of terminology related to the disposal of high-level radioactive waste (HLW) in
geologic repositories. In some instances, the use of common HLW terminology is
actually inconsistent with the definitions set forth in NRC's HLW regulation,
Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (1OCFR60). The lack of consistent
usage of common terminology can introduce confusion and even error into
research and licensing activities.

To alleviate this situation, I have enclosed a list of terms and their
definitions commonly used in the field of deep geologic disposal of HLW. Where
noted, these definitions are taken from 10CFR60.2. The other definitions are
based on usage in various NRC staff documents. Please use these terms as
defined in any correspondence with NRC's staff or other NRC HLW research or
technical assistance contractors and in any of your HLW publications reporting
on work supported by NRC.

The enclosed HLW glossary definitions should be substantively the same as HLW
definitions used previously by the Division of Waste Management in other
documents. If any significant differences are noted please contact me. These
definitions may be modified occasionally. When such modifications occur, I
shall notify you and send you a new list.

The action taken by this letter is considered to be within the scope of the
current contract NRC-02-85-004. No changes to cost or delivery of contracted
products are authorized. Please notify me immediately if you believe this
letter would result in changes to cost or delivery of contract products.

Sincerely

Richad ee, Project Officer
Division of Waste Management
Office of Nuclear Material and

Safeguards
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